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REGION OF OTTAWA-CARLETON REPORT
RÉGION D’OTTAWA-CARLETON RAPPORT

Our File/N/Réf. 50 20-99-0101
Your File/V/Réf. 03-07-99

DATE 07 July 1999

TO/DEST. Co-ordinator Transportation Committee

FROM/EXP. Acting Deputy Commissioner
Environment and Transportation Department

SUBJECT/OBJET MOTIONS RELATED TO THE WALKING SECURITY INDEX -
MOTION TC-2-99

DEPARTMENTAL RECOMMENDATION

That the Transportation Committee receive this report for information.

BACKGROUND

At the 21 April 1999 meeting of Transportation Committee, a Brief was submitted by Marjorie
Fulton of the Audible Pedestrian Signals Committee as a result of their review of the Walking
Security Index.  Transportation Committee passed a motion that staff bring forward a report on
the Fulton Brief commenting on what may be acted on and what may not.  The Fulton Brief deals
with a wide variety of issues including turning movement restrictions, signage, intersection design,
traffic control, maintenance, snow removal and universal access for persons with disabilities.  A
copy of the Fulton Brief is attached as Annex A .

A letter was also received from Mr. and Mrs. Crout whose review of the Walking Security Index
led them to call for a study of the needs of the disabled.  Their letter, which is attached as Annex
B, also identified a number of specific problems which present impediments to their mobility.
These problems represented a wide range of issues.  A response to these specific issues was co-
ordinated by the Mobility Services Division (Annex B refers).

DISCUSSION

At its meeting of 04 November 1998, Transportation Committee received my report on the
formation of the Mobility Management Branch.  The issues raised by both the Fulton Report and
the letter from Mr. and Mrs. Crout fall within the mandate of the Mobility Management Branch to
lead.  The Mobility Services Division is currently in the process of hiring the Manager for this
Branch.  Once this position has been staffed, both of these documents will be passed to the
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Manager for inclusion in the Branch work plan.  The current staffing levels in the Mobility
Services Division are not sufficient to take on the kind of comprehensive reviews suggested by the
two submissions.

As noted in my presentations to the Transportation Committee, the new Branch Manager will
have to undertake staffing and the development of a work plan, some of the elements of which
were presented to the Committee last November (Annex C refers).

The issues identified in the two submissions will have to be considered in light of other work plan
priorities and appropriate study budgets established.

Approved by
Doug Brousseau

BM/DB

Attach. (3)


































